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Amiil Mahol 
GOVERNMENT OF NATIONAL CAPITAL TERRITORY OF DELHI 
HEADQUARTERS: DELHI FIRE SERVICE: CANNAUGHT PLACE 

NEW DELHI- 110 001 

Dated: 31/11/0 2. No.F.6/DFS/MS/Instt./2022/NDZ/ (oA 
To. 

Gp Capt. Sonpal Singh (Retd.) 
(Secretary General) 
Institution of Electronics & Telecommunication Engineers (IETE) 
02. Institutional Area. Lodhi Road. New Delhi-110003 

Subject:-Regarding issuance of Fire Safety Certificate in r/o Institution of Electronies & 
Telecommunication Engineers (IETE) located at Plot no. 30X, FC-18, Karkardooma 
Institutional Area, Delhi-110092. 

Sir. 
This is in reference to your letter No. IETE/ADMN/22 dated 20/09/2022 on the subject ciled 

above. In this connection, it is to inform you that the officers concerned of this department have 

carried out the inspection of the above mentioned Institute from fire salety point of view in presence 
of Mr. Arvind Kumar Pathak. Chief Librarian of the Institute. During the course of inspection. the 

following points/ shortcomings were noticed in the building which is comprised of basement, ground 
plus three upper floors. 

1. Smoke Management System not provided in the basement. 
2. First-Aid Hose reels provided but not functional. 

3. Fire pump having 450 Ipm output of 60 meter head at terrace not functional. 

4. Pressurization of lift shaft & lift lobby not provided. 
5. Special Fire Protection System of Special risks panel not provided as per guideline letter no. 

F.6/DFS/MS/BP/2011/2217 dated 09/09/2011. 

In view of above, the building can not be considered for issue of Fire Safety Certificate at this 

stage. Therefore you are suggested to rectity the above mentioned shortcomings under the intimation 
to this department for further course of action. 

Yours faithfully 

Ki 
(S.K. DUA 

DY. CHIEF FIRE OFFICER 
DELHI FIRE SERVICE 
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